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Members unanimously adopted an amendment to change Article I, Membership, of the
By-laws, to read “those under 35 or those in the profession less than five years”.

Mr. Stephens presented the new chairman for the next biennium, Mrs. Barbara S.
Garrison, who graciously accepted her new office. There being no further business, the
meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
(Mrs.) Sallie E. Mann

Secretary-T'reasurer

EPSILON CHAPTER OF BETA PHI MU MINUTES

The Epsilon Chapter of Beta Phi Mu sponsored a luncheon program at the biennial
conference of the North Carolina Library Association in Winston-Salem Thursday, Novem-
ber 4. The luncheon was open to all NCLA members and fifty-eight people attended. Mrs.
Edward M. Holder, president, presided and asked the group to join in repeating the Mo-
ravian blessing. Following the blessing she introduced people at the head table who were
officers of the Epsilon Chapter and four faculty members from the University of North
Carolina Library School: Miss Margaret Kalp, Miss Jean Freeman, Robert Miller, and
Ray Carpenter.

Mrs. Holder introduced the luncheon speaker, John F. Blair, president of the Blair
Publishing Company of Winston-Salem, who spoke on “Publishing in North Carolina”.
Mr. Blair's discourse was the third in a series on “The Arts in North Carolina” sponsored
by the Epsilon Chapter.

Respectfully submitted,

Marjorie Hood
Secretary

PUBLIC LIBRARIES SECTION MINUTES

The Public Libraries Section of the North Carolina Library Association met November
4 at 10 a.m. at the Robert E. Lee Hotel in Winston-Salem with Dorothy Thomas, Chair-
man of the Section, presiding.

First on the program was Elaine von Oesen, acting State Librarian, who presented
needs and opportunities of public libraries in North Carolina. Committee reports of activi-
ties of the 1963-65 biennium were given by: Rebecca Scoggin, Chairman, Adult Services
Committee; John Bridges, Chairman, Audio-Visual Committee; H. V. Anderson, Chair-
man, Automation Committee; Chalesanna Fox, Chairman, Development Committee; Mae
Tucker for Allegra Westbrooks, Chairman, In-Service Training Committee; Arial Stephens
for Susan Borden, Chairman, Personnel Committee; William O'Shea, Chairman, Printed
Resources; Dorothy Thomas, Chairman, Executive Committee.

Brief reports of the committees were distributed at the meeting. As a part of the




